
 

 

March 16, 2021 

Dear Family Member, 

I am sorry to have to update you that as a result of today’s COVID testing another employee was 

identified as COVID positive.  The employee was sent home and will remain out of work for a 

minimum of 14 days.  This employee works in a department that does not have direct contact 

with residents and does not show any signs or symptoms of COVID.   

Although I remain optimistic with our fight against COVID, it is difficult to continue to relay 

news that will prolong us from opening in-person visitation for a minimum of 14 more days.  

Please continue to utilize our window visits and iPad visits to connect with your loved one.  I’d 

like to remind you to visit www.oneidahealth.org to find the ECF communications and updates 

as well as information to schedule window and iPad visits. 

Thank you for your understanding. 

 

Sincerely, 

Fortunato Scerbo III 

Administrator 

 


